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In Reply Refer To: GE973E 

JUN 1 0 2019 

Mr. Greg T. Martin 
Bois d' Arc Exploration LLC 
9450 Grogans Mill Road, Suite 100 
The Woodlands, Texas 77380 

Dear Mr. Martin: 

By letter dated April 30, 2019, and emails dated May 22 through June 4, 2019, 
Bois d' Arc Exploration LLC (Bois d' Arc) requests a Suspension of Production (SOP) for 
Lease OCS-G 33644, Ship Shoal (SS) Block 170. This lease was held by prior production, 
pursuant to 30 CFR 250.180, through June 4, 2019. 

Production from Lease OCS-G 33644 ceased on June 4. 2018, when the downstream pipeline 
operator shut in the sales pipeline for integrity issues. The SS 182 C platform operator is in the 
process of rerouting the export pipeline to a different pipeline system. Bois d' Arc plans to 
restore production from Lease OCS-G 33644 when the pipeline reroute operations are complete. 

An SOP for Lease OCS-G 33644 is hereby approved, pursuant to 30 CFR 250.174(a), from 
June 5 through July 31, 2019. Bois d' Arc, or any subsequent operator, is expected to notify this 
office when production is restored to the lease. If you have any questions regarding this matter, 
contact Ms. Rebecca Rich at (504) 736-7614 or Rebecca.Richr^bsee.gov. 

Sincerely. 

Richie D. Baud 
Regional Supervisor 
Production and Development 
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